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Peer Review  
 

To:  Lisa Brownfield 
CC:   - - -  
From: Chris Dugan  
Date:  March 29, 2019 
Project: Azusa Consolidated Ready Mix Project  
Subject: Final Peer Review of Applicant’s Noise and Vibration Technical Analysis 

 

MIG, Inc. (MIG) has reviewed the comment response matrix and revised Noise and Vibration 
Technical Analysis provided by HDR for the proposed Azusa Consolidated Ready Mix Project at 
162 North Aspan Avenue, in the City of Azusa (HDR, 2019a and 2019b).  

• All peer review comments have been satisfactorily addressed in the comment matrix 
and/or revised report. MIG concurs with the revised report’s findings that the 
proposed Project would not result in significant noise impacts with the incorporation 
of the proposed 8-foot-tall, solid barrier/wall. MIG recommends this proposed project 
design feature be included in any subsequent environmental document / conditions 
of approval prepared for the project.  

References  

HDR, 2019a. Azusa Consolidated Ready Mix Noise and Vibration Technical Analysis. March 20, 
2019. 

HDR, 2019b. Comment Response Matrix Azusa Consolidated Ready Mix Noise and Vibration 
Technical Analysis. March 2019. 

*** 
This peer review was performed by MIG, Inc. under contract with the City of Azusa. The MIG 
review team discussed the subject of this memorandum and the contents of the subject report 
with the Applicant and their consultant team on February 8, 2019. The comments provided 
herein reflect the expert opinion and independent judgment of the MIG review team.  
 
 
_________________________________  
Chris Dugan 
Director of Air Quality, GHG, and Noise Services 

 

 


